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Dear Trinity Congregation, 

 

 I hope everyone is well and getting along as best as possible. Hopefully things will be taking a 

turn for the better and we will get closer to something we can call “normal”.  

 

One of the things I am looking forward to is getting on track to be able to worship together again. 

A committee has been formed that has been utilizing the President’s plan, the Governor’s plan, 

and information from the synod to come up with our plan here at Trinity. At our recent council 

meeting we voted to continue to worship at home through the next council meeting on June 18. 

We are hoping for a decline in the number of Covid-19 cases in Erie County before making a 

decision to open the church, according to recommendation of the Erie County Health 

Department.  Our group is working on developing the best plan to best insure everyone’s safety. 

We will go over the plan, fine tune, and hopefully approve a plan that will see us back in the 

church as early as July.  

 

In the meantime, we will continue the online services. Please take care of yourselves and those 

around you and with the help of prayer we can be together again soon.  

 

Yours In Christ,  

Dave Miller 

Council President 

From your Council President 

YOUR SERVANTS 

AT TRINITY 
 

INTERIM PASTORS - 
 The Rev. Ralph Schibler 
 The Rev. Catherine Schibler 
OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR:   
 Carol Dahs 
MUSICIAN: Adele Hoffman 
YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 
  COORDINATOR:  
     Sally Warner - 419 684-7850 
CUSTODIANS: 
     Jim Bertsch - 419 625-4377 
     Pat Wiedenheft - 419 625-8652 
 

PRESIDENT: Dave Miller       
TREASURER: Jim Bertsch 
DATA ENTRY: Shannon Limberios 
 

OFFICE PHONE: 419 626-0204  
OFFICE HOURS:  9 am to 1 pm,  M-F 

URGENT CONGREGATIONAL 
CARE 

 

Call the Church Office  
Monday-Friday,  

9:00 am - 1:00 pm 
419 626-0204 

 
 

Other Hours 
Call Barb Wobser at 419 656-8278 

(she will contact the appropriate care person) 



DO NOT PRINT 
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DO NOT PRINT 
 

 
 
 
 

 



TIMES REPORTS 

 

As I write this, we are still trying to figure out where we go from  

here.  We have been self distancing for a couple of months, we 

have been staying at home, we have been wearing face masks, 

and we are now just starting to be able to go into restaurants. 

Some of us are depressed from being alone in our houses, not 

being able to go out and socialize. 

 

For some of us it has also been learning experience.  Our family have been having weekly meetings using 

“Zoom". This as well as being involved in several “meetings" using zoom or some other means of 

communication. Never heard of such things before this. We have been recording worship services using 

our cell phones. Who would have thought it? 

 

But now the question is, where do we go from here? We are now able to go out in groups of up to ten. We 

are able to eat out again, under certain restrictions. But when will we be able to gather together for 

worship, and under what guide lines? These are things that a special committee and church council are 

working on. Who will be able to attend? How many will be able to worship at one time? How will we 

maintain distancing? How will we distribute Holy Communion? Will we be able to sing the hymns? These 

are all questions that need to be worked out. Because some of us will not be able to attend, should we 

continue to put the service on Facebook?  

 

In one of the Roman Catholic diocese,  they are having people call in by Thursday to make a reservation 

for attending the worship on Sunday. Once the limit is reached, they will not be able to attend that 

worship. Their names will be put at the head of the list for the next worship service. 

 

 Please be patient with our leaders as they try to work this out. We know that the Holy Spirit will guide us 

as we work through these unusual times. Pray that our leaders will be given the guidance to do the right 

thing that will allow us to gather once again for worship, but also keep us healthy. 

 

Pastor Ralph. 

 

 

 

Trinity’s only 2020 graduate is 

 

Regan Patten 

 

After graduation Regan will be attending Terra State in the 

fall.  She will be living on campus and studying Health 

Information Technology, which is a two year program.  She 

received a workforce demand scholarship allowing her to go 

tuition free. 

 

Congratulations to Regan and God’s Blessing for your future! 



Youth and Family 
with SALLY WARNER, Trinity's Youth 

and Family Ministries Coordinator 

I recently came across this poster that I 

thought to be very interesting.  As you can 

see it show approximate hours that kids 

spend at school, at home with their 

parents and then how much time is spent 

in Church/Sunday School.   

 

The reason I found this to be interesting 

is because I feel that when a child is 

brought to be baptized, the parents and 

sponsors agree to these following 

statements; 

 

As you bring your child to receive the gift 

of baptism, you are entrusted with 

responsibilities: 

 

• To live with your child among God’s 

faithful people. 

• Bring them to the word of God and 

the holy supper. 

• Teach them the Lord’s Prayer, the Creed, and the Ten Commandments. 

• Place in their hands the holy scriptures. 

• And nurture them in faith and prayer, so that your child may learn to trust God, proclaim Christ 

through word and deed, care for others and the world God made, and work for justice and peace. 

 

Parents are then asked; Do you promise to help your child grow in the Christian faith and life?  And their 

response is:  I do 

 

The congregation is also asked:  People of God, do you promise to support and pray for this child in their 

new life in Christ?  Response:  We do 

 

I find it ironic that some people think that it is the responsibility of the Sunday school to teach their child 

the things the parent promised to do at baptism! 

 

Our volunteer teachers do their best to help bring the stories from the bible to your kids.  They also do 

their best to make coming to Sunday school as fun and educational as possible.  Curriculum from days 

gone by is just not available and our teachers have to use what is out there.  It costs our Sunday school 

about $300.00 a quarter for materials and our teachers do their best with that.  But as you can see, it isn’t 

only up to our teachers to teach your child about God and the Bible and the stories in it.  As you 

promised, it is up to you to do this also.   

 

During this time of the Covid-19 pandemic I have been taking bags around to our Sunday school kids.  

Some weeks there are Bible lessons for them and their parents to do.  Are they doing them?  I don’t know.  

But they are being offered.  I feel this is one way we can stay in touch with the kids and give the parents a 

chance to help their kids with reading the stories, reading from a Bible, and doing worksheets and 

activities together.  It has been a joy to me to be able to talk to the kids through a window or door.  But it 

also saddens me that that is the way it may be for a while. 

 

So Everyone, please look over this chart, find it in your heart to help your child with those things you 

promised to do at their baptism.  Especially now that we do not meet for worship or Sunday school in 

person, it IS your responsibility.  And if we can be of any help, let us know. 

 

Sally Warner – Sunday School Superintendent 4 



There are some pretty super people out there that 

have done some really nice things for our Sunday 

school and I would like to acknowledge them and 

say a big Thank you!   

 

They are: 

 

Nancy Vollmer – made child sized masks for if and 

when we return to Sunday school.  Nancy also 

made a pocket cross quilt for anyone who wants 

one.  Stop by the church office and Carol with let 

you pick one out. 

 

Charlene Stierhoff and Shelby Koch – put together 

the Mother’s Day gift bags that were given to our Sunday school moms. 

 

Gail Lococo – donated a large box of material that was used to make masks that were handed out to our 

members and families.  

 

Barb Wobser and Carol Dahs – these two ladies have been doing a lot of cleaning out of closets and rooms 

around the Sunday school areas. 

 

And finally I want to thank Jim Bertsch, Russ Stephens, Barb Wobser, Pat Wiedenheft, Nancy Vollmer, 

and Ellen and Elise Kleinoeder for coming in on Friday mornings to help with the singing and responsive 

readings during the taping of the worship services.  The extra voices are helping to make the service seem 

a little more real and it sure helps to be able to look out and talk to someone instead of a camera all the 

time. 

 

 

From the Worship and Music Team 
At the last council meeting it was decided to continue to not hold in person worship services until after it 

is discussed at the next council meeting in June.   But the Notification call committee was asked to 

contact people on their list and as their people for an answer to the following question which came from 

the Synod office;  

 

When would you be likely to return to Sunday morning in person worship at Trinity? 

• When there is a Covid-19 vaccine. 

• When Erie County has 14 consecutive days of decline in new Covid-19 infections. 

• I am not comfortable with returning to in person worship at this time. 

• When in person Sunday morning worship returns, I will be there. 

 

The women on this committee are making these calls as the newsletter was in process of being printed.  

We will have these results to you via the church website or the church email and again in the July 

newsletter.   

 

Please see the information, on the next page, that would have to take place in order for us to open again. 

 

As you can see, we won’t be able to just open the doors and walk in.  A lot has to be done before, during, 

and after each worship service.  And a lot of people are going to be needed to help!   

Are you willing to help?  Stay tuned! 
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After much discussion, it was unanimously agreed that, even though we all long to worship together, it would 
not be prudent at this point in time. The earliest opportunity to reopen would be the first Sunday in July.  
 
These were the determining factors: 
• 1. All guidelines from the CDC, ECHD, and the White House recommend waiting until infection numbers 

have dropped for 14 days. Erie County is seeing an increase in numbers. We will need to see if there is a 
surge in numbers two weeks from Mother’s Day and again two weeks from Memorial Weekend.  

• 2. The majority of Trinity’s members are in the vulnerable category due to age, health conditions, or both.  
 
These practices are encouraged to be continued: 
• 1. Online Sunday services. Perhaps Brad Hoffman could be of help for camera work, bringing in outside 

sermons, and music.  
• 2. Keep the coffee room closed.  
• 3. No Sunday School or VBS.  
• 4. Phone tree to keep members informed and involved. Remind members that God loves them whether they 

worship Him at home or in a pew.  
 
The following areas could be addressed before moving forward: 
• 1. All hymnals, pencils, cushions, blue cards, etc. should be removed from the worship space. They are not 

able to be disinfected.  
• 2. Masks and hand sanitizer need to be available. Kathy Bango will look into this for us. All cleaning 

supplies need to be antiviral.  
• 3. The AC needs to be checked. If it is used, it would be best if it brought in fresh air, rather than recycled 

air.  
• 4. Look into online offering as a convenient alternative, as well as a way to reduce exposure to 

contamination for those handling paper envelopes, money, and checks.  
• 5. As our liability insurance does not cover pandemics, consider either changing the policy or the carrier, or 

developing a waiver for members to sign. Pastor Cathy offered to look into this.  
 
The problems to be addressed with reopening Trinity for in person worship are myriad. Among them: 
 

• How to manage the volume of attendees. To keep a minimum of six feet between people means using every 
third pew (only 14 could be used), and having only one family or three unrelated people per pew. This 
would mean 40 to 50 people per service. Use an alphabetical plan for attending? Request reservations for the 
service? 

• The church needs to be cleaned between services. Limit service to 60 minutes or less? Have attendees take 
their mask, bulletin, and all belongings with them? Have only one service? Have one time or an early service 
one Sunday, a late service the next? 

• Attendance should be taken to help control the number attending and have a list of possible contacts if 
someone comes down with Covid-19.  

• How to manage the flow of people. Close all but two doors? Have ushers be the only ones handling the 
doors? Have doors propped open? Have people released row by row, with ushers controlling spacing and 
discouraging gatherings? What about restrooms? Should someone leaving not be allowed to return to the 
sanctuary? 

• Masks should be worn entering and leaving. Should we refuse admission to anyone who refuses to wear 
one? 

• The service itself will need to change. No singing, no wind instruments for music, no communal prayers, no 
gathering at the railing for communion, only the wafer for communion, no children coming up for a 
children’s sermon, and no common microphones are a few of the issues among others.  

• Signage will be needed in the church building and all congregants will need information on the new 
procedures.  

 
Obviously much prayer and planning is needed. The committee will meet again Thursday, June 11 at 7 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Candy Beatty  
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Start Your Own  

Thrivent Action Team 

 

 

Thrivent Action Teams make it easy to live generously. It starts with a simple question: "Who can I help 

and how?" 

Next, identify a community need and grab friends and family to form a volunteer team and brainstorm 

ways to address it. Thrivent provides a customized kit of resources to kick-start your fundraiser, 

educational event or service project. Your team provides the people power to bring it to life. 

 

How often am I eligible? 

 

All Thrivent members are eligible to lead a Thrivent Action Team. However, the number of teams each 

member can lead per year depends on his or her membership type. Benefit members are eligible to lead 

two Thrivent Action Teams per calendar year, and associate members are eligible to lead one per 

calendar year. You must be 16 years or older to lead a Thrivent Action Team. 

Get more information at thrivent.com, search Action Teams, or ask Jim Bertsch or Carol Dahs about it. 

https://www.thrivent.com/about-us/membership/
https://www.thrivent.com/about-us/membership/


TRINITY CONGREGATION COUNCIL 

Meeting Highlights - May 21, 2020 - 7:00 pm 

 

(These are unapproved meeting minutes) 

Attending: Barb Wobser, Dave Miller, Sally Warner, Jim Bertsch, Bonnie Lieb, Candy Beatty, Judy Driscoll, 
Pastor Ralph, Mike Markley, Pastor Cathy, and secretary, Carol Dahs. 
 
Meeting called to order by President, Dave Miller.  
 
Minutes of previous meeting (April 16) were reviewed. Sally made a motion to accept the meeting minutes.  2nd 
by Barb.  Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s report for April was reviewed.  Barb made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  2nd by Candy.  
Motion passed.  
 
President’s Report:  Candy gave an overview of her committee findings on how Trinity should proceed during 
the COVID-19 situation.  After discussion Barb made a motion at the recommendation of Candy’s committee 
that Trinity remain closed with July 5 being the earliest church would open.  2nd by Sally.  Motion passed.  Sally 
will have her Notification Call Committee make calls to members to get their input on some reopening 
questions.  Much needs to be done before Trinity is ready to reopen.  Dave still needs Adele signature on her 
review paperwork.  The Transition team had a Zoom meeting and went through the survey results.  They will 
meet again before the next council meeting in June.  Dave will talk to Sherry Krieger on what Transition Team 
can do next. 
 
Congregational Care Ministry Team – Barry Gill - They are awaiting guidelines on if/when to resume visits.  At 
this point, the team members have been making telephone calls to keep in touch with our FAITH members. 
 
Faith Builders – Barb Wobser – Sally has been taking activity bags around each week to the Sunday School kids. 
 
Mission Service – Judy Driscoll – She delivered a large quantity of food to Grace’s Table that was donated from 
Trinity members.  She will have an actual count at the next meeting. 
 
Property – Mike Markley –   Barb made a motion to accept Brad Santoro’s bid of $5500 for the church and 
$2000 for the parsonage to do tuck pointing work.  The money donated from the Carol Towl estate of $5,659 
will be used for this project with the balance to be determined at the June meeting.  2nd by Candy.  Motion 
passed.  Brad has been paid $3000 down to start.  Brad is requesting a payment of $2250 now with the balance 
of $2250 being paid when work is complete.  Bonnie made a motion to pay the $2250 advance now.  2nd by 
Sally.  Motion passed.  Brad Santoro suggested that the church and parsonage be power washed and sealed.  His 
estimate is $3000 for the church and $1500 for the parsonage.  Council will present this at the Congregational 
meeting.  Mike received two bids on pouring new concrete at the northwest church driveway.  Brad Santoro bid 
$6500 and Kreimes bid $6200.  This will also be presented at the Congregational meeting.  Carol’s new desk has 
been changed.  Council approved $750 for the first option.  Mike & Maree Markley will cover the overages for 
the second option desk.  Sally made a motion to have Kreimes seal and restripe the parking lot for an estimate of 
$3648.  The parking lot fund is $170 short of covering this.  Dave Miller said he would cover the overage.  2nd 
by Barb.  Motion passed.  Bill Klepper is working on the new step up to the altar. 
 
Worship and Music – Sally Warner – A group has been videoing weekly church services on Friday mornings.  
Regan Patten will be recognized at the May 31 video service.  Mueller Pipe Organ was in and did their six 
month tune up of the organ. 
 
Old Business – Record retention cleanup is ongoing.  Another fire safe filing cabinet has arrived to help this 
project. 
 
New Business – FCEC (Faith Collaborative of Erie County) – has been disbanded.  It can be taken off the 

Community Mission Fund Allocations.  Carol and Barb suggested some paint colors for Sally’s new office.  

Mike will investigate them.  Dave will talk to Adele about when she is comfortable to come back to church for 

services.  
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Beginning January 1, 2020 
Please use the following guidelines for Pastoral Care:   

 
 

If the situation is an EMERGENCY and requires IMMEDIATE Pastoral Care and 
it is during the church office hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.; Monday through 
Friday, call the church office at 419-626-0204. 

 
If the situation is an EMERGENCY and requires IMMEDIATE Pastoral Care and 

it is NOT during the church office hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.; Monday 
through Friday, call Barb Wobser at 419-656-8278.  Barb will obtain all 
necessary information and discuss the designated Pastoral Care available for the 
emergency situation. 

 
If the situation is an EMERGENCY and not at a local hospital, please contact the 

hospital and ask about immediate Spiritual Care services and then follow the 
above guidelines to notify the designated Trinity personnel. 

 
If the situation is a NON-EMERGENCY situation, please contact the church office 

at 419-626-0204 during the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m.; Monday through 
Friday, and speak with Church Administrator, Carol Dahs.  You may also call the 
church office at any time and leave a message, requesting Pastoral Care, and 
someone will return your call. 

 
If you have any questions about any other concerns regarding Pastoral Care, contact 

our Church Administrator, Carol Dahs, during office hours of 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m.; Monday through Friday.   You may also contact any of the members of the 
Congregational Care Team listed below: 

 
Barry Gill:   419-366-0307 
Jean Holbrook: 419-202-9057 
Patty Swartz: 419-626-4970 
 

For the above situations, please have the following information to share with us: 
 
The parishioner’s name. 
Where the Pastoral Care is needed.  
What the nature of the situation is. 
A contact person’s name and telephone number (family member).   



JUNE ALTAR CARE 
 

Services Cancelled 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JAM! 
 

Today’s Christian Music 

in a Spirit-filled 

Atmosphere!   
 

Come, Worship, and Sing! 

 
 

Cancelled for June 

10 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July TIMES 
Submissions Deadline: 

 

June 20 
 

Items received after this date 
will be held for the 

August newsletter 

Crossroads Homeless Shelter Meal for  

June 17 

 

Macaroni 

Cheese Sauce 

Applesauce 

Baked beans 

Pudding 

Graham Crackers 

Bread 

Cheese/Ham 

Miscellaneous Supplies 

 

Jim and his crew are still cooking monthly 

meals for Crossroads.  If you would like 

to support this ministry please send your 

donation to the church and mark it 

Homeless Meal. 
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FAITH Member Ministry  

 

Friends and Family Abiding in Christ In Their 

Homes/Hospitals/Healthcare Centers 

 

“You never know when a moment and a few sincere words can have an  
impact on a life forever.” – Zig Ziglar 

 

 

FAITH Members (as of 05/13/20) 

At the Commons of Providence Assisted Living Building, 5000 Providence Drive, Sandusky 

 Iretta Gast  Rm #318   419-308-4269                              Birthday - July 15 

At the Commons of Providence Memory Care Unit, 4901 Providence Drive, Sandusky 

 Geraldine Watson Rm #128                                                                                        Birthday - Oct. 6 

 Ruby Stierhoff  Rm #114                                                                                      Birthday - July 26 

At the Willows of Bellevue, 101 Auxiliary Drive, Bellevue, Ohio 44811 

 Shirley Miller  Rm #311   419-483-4189                              Birthday - April 3 

At Providence Care Center, 2025 Hayes Avenue, Sandusky, Ohio 44870                        

 Dorothy Miller Rm #72                                                       Birthday - June 20 

At Heritage Village, 700 Helen Street, Clyde, Ohio  43410 

 Kay Braden     Sister of Kathy Parker and Donnie Bowers 

At The Meadows of Osborn Park, 3916 Perkins Avenue, Huron, Ohio  44839 

  
In their homes: 
Brian & Mary Ann Hickman  51 N. Harbors End, Port Clinton   419-732-7398             B: May 25  MA: July 10 

Viola Liptok   102 Portland Avenue, Bay Bridge, OH   419-684-5840                      Dec. 9   

  Send mail to:   5322 Hampton Drive, North Olmstead, OH  44070 

Dan & Gwen Miller  5708 Bogart Road, Castalia     419-684-5274                 D: May 24   G: Oct. 5     

Bernie Neidler   1305 Ogontz, Sandusky    419-684-5274            B: Nov. 16  MA: Dec. 30 

Pat Nielsen   1502 Martins Point Road, Sandusky   419-684-5627                      June 6 

Barb Saylor    114 W. Menominee Trail, Sandusky                                   June 8                        

Judy Welser   5619 Debra Drive, Castalia      419-624-7232                      Feb. 11 

Ron Wriker   101 Caswell Drive, Castalia                                                                       Apr. 6

  

Should you like to join our team in making home visits, where we offer conversation, prayers 
and communion, please contact Barry Gill at 419-366-0307. 



BIRTHDAYS 

 2 Norm Stierhoff 

  Weston Miller 

 3 Penny Solem 

 5 Patty Swartz 

 6 Patricia Nielsen 

 7 Brandon Fry 

  Julie Overmyer 

  Trevor Ramsdell 

  Rodney Velliquette 

 8 Barbara Jean Saylor 

  Eric Cox 

  Meredith Dietrich 

 9 Barbara Wiedenheft 

  Kaitlin Miller 

10 Rebecca Miller 

11 Elaine Drossman 

  Rex Stierhoff 

  Kaitlin Hemmer 

13 Angela Ramon 

  Lou Neill 

  Bryce Davie 

14 Nathan Smith 

15 Laura Miller 

  Hannah Wright 

16 Jude Hacker 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18 David Miller 

  Shirrell Myers 

19 Abbygail Miller 

  Allie House 

20 Dorothy Miller 

  Michael Markley 

21 Kaiden Rose 

24 Vincent Carrozzino 

  Annette Siverling 

25 Richard Miller 

26 Grace Heilmann 

  Jamie Opfer 

27 Marilee Werner 

28 Claire Miller 

29 Jennifer Lesch 

30 Carol Radebaugh 

  Breanna Neill 

JULY MILESTONES JUNE MILESTONES 

 

On behalf of the people of Trinity, our Congregation Council thanks: 

• To all who have generously continued to make monetary donations to the 

church 

• To all who have made face masks to share with the community 

• To all who are working daily to fight the spread of COVID-19 

 

 
Bill and Terrie Hirt would like to say Thank You to all who sent cards and well wishes for their 50th 

Wedding Anniversary.   

16 Tal & Ann Strean - 19th 

18 Pete & Gail Lococo - 65th 

24 Scott & Sharon Swartz - 25th 

  Michael & Regina Strauss - 3rd 

28  Richard & Sheryl Miller - 45th 

30 Daniel & Gwen Miller - 47th 

 

 

 

Jim Bertsch, Larry & Pat 

Wiedenheft, Dave & Sally Warner in 

memory of Robert Freeman 

 

Trinity Bereavement Committee, 

Kathy Keasler, Patty Swartz, 

Rhonda Neill, Denny & Barb Sessler, Larry & Pat 

Wiedenheft, Jean (Galloway) Stump, Arlayne Mischler, 

VFW Auxiliary 2529, Craig Soule - CTM Financial 

Advisors, Mark & Carrie Wiedenheft, Jim Kessler & 

Family - Kathy, Karen, Mike, & Patty, Jim Bertsch, 

Robert & Alice Bertsch, Viola Liptok, Sonny Schonhardt, 

Dan & Judy Kearsley, Cindy Norman, David & Cathy 

Wobser, Roy & Joyce Patterson, Don & Alice Kuns, 

Robert Johnson, Peggy Miller, Rebecca Skyker, Dave & 

Sally Warner, Betty Roeser in memory of Margaret Lieb 

 

Jeannie Leimeister and Patty Swartz in memory of their 

mother, Martha Martin Selke on her birthday, May 12 

 

Fred Wobser in memory of his and Mary Ann’s 66th 

wedding anniversary on May 15 

12 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Betty Roeser has moved closer to her 

granddaughter, Jen Mayo and her 

family 

 

Betty Roeser 

5873 N Rhett Ave, Apt 8A 

Hanahan SC  29410 
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